
 

 

 

CITY OF HIGH POINT 
AGENDA ITEM 

 
 

Title:   Riverdale Pump Station Expansion Design- The Wooten Company 

 

From: Terry Houk – Public Services Director 

Derrick Boone – Public Services Asst. Director 
Meeting Date: March 2, 2020 

    

Public Hearing: N/A Advertising Date:   N/A 

 
 Advertised By: On-Call 

 

Attachments: 
 

Amendment I- Riverdale Pump Stations Expansion 

Amendment II- Riverdale Pump Stations Expansion 

 

 

PURPOSE:   

To approve a contract amendment to the Wooten Company (purchase order 98766) for providing additional 

support and engineering design services for the expansion of the capacity of the Riverdale Lift Station while an 

emergency bypass is in place to repair the station from flooding that occurred during Hurricane Florence. 

 

BACKGROUND:   

The City of High Point transfers wastewater flow to the Eastside WWTP via the Riverdale Pump Station from 

areas located on the north side of the city. This is the City’s largest pump station. During Hurricane Florence, the 

pump station flooded resulting in damage to three (3) pumps.  While still under the emergency bypass, the Public 

Services expanded the capacity of the Riverdale Lift Station.  The expansion includes the installation of a 10 

MGD submersible pump and a second force main that will discharge to the Eastside Wastewater Treatment Plant.   

 

City Council approved the original contract to Wooten Company for the amount of $170,000 on March 4, 2019 

for engineering design services related to the installation of the 10MGD pump. Amendment I was processed by 

the Purchasing Division for the amount of $80,000 for additional services related to bidding, construction 

administration and permitting. Amendment II is for additional electrical construction administration and design 

services such as electrical design for monorail, valve closures, SCADA assistance, and progress meetings / site 

visits. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:   

Funds for this project are available in the 2019-2020 Budget. 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:   

The Public Services Department recommends that Council approve contract amendment II to The Wooten 

Company in the amount of $14,700 increasing the amount of the contract to $264,700.   

 






